Mattersey and Mattersey Thorpe Neighbourhood Plan

Steering Group Notes

Notes from the meeting on 28th  March 2017

1. Chair – Bob Kendall

2.Apologies – Marilyn Brogden, Rob Fraser, Glynis Marsh, Mandy 
Present – Ruth & David Langley, Karen and Allen Follows, James Langley, Adele Haddon, Martin Doughty, Tony Roberts,  Jezz Fullwood, Nick Wollaston, Kathryn Dalton, Joelle Davies, 

3.Notes – Notes agreed and accepted

4. Updates

Joelle circulated a rough draft of the presentation document for the consultation event on 8th April. Amendments were suggested including an explanation of density with a number of houses and type.  A copy would be made available to go onto the website together with the opportunity to print and complete the questionnaire for those unable to attend the event.  They would also be made available in the Post Office.
Site NP19 had been excluded as it was contained in the flood plain mapping.  Joelle felt that the time involved in appealing to the Environment Agency for amendments to the maps would delay the Neighbourhood Plan as it was a time consuming exercise.  It was suggested that the Parish Council may consider making the appeal as a separate intitiative and be listed within the Neighbourhood Plan as a future project.

Joelle agreed to issue an amended draft for consideration by the group and would need approval/amendments by Monday at the latest so a new draft can be brought to the next meeting and printed in time for the event.  Large maps and posters would also be produced by the District Council.

Joelle left the meeting.

5. Updates

Consultation event – confirmed as 8th April 12noon to 4pmFormal documentation of previous events – consultation summary was ongoing and being updated

Trifold leaflets -  most of the leaflets had been hand delivered through the area but it was thought that there was one section still outstanding.

AECOM – Adele was awaiting a telephone interview which was due after 1st April.  A query was raised as to the procedure for the procurement of the work and it was explained that the work had been commissioned as part of a grant through My Community.  The Neighbourhood Plan do not have an option as to who produces the report and receives no monies in its connection.

Social Media – Facebook had been updated and details of the consultation event would be added straight afterwards

6. Statement of monies – a brief account of income and expenditure was circulated and would be audited along with the Parish Council’s accounts after 31st March.  The grant from Locality needed to be spent by this date and Helen had been requested to submit her account..

7. Any other business – Tony Roberts offered to mention the flood plain issue with the River Idle Management Partnership at their next meeting.
8. Date and time of the next meeting     Tuesday 4th April at 7pm in the Church Hall
